Agenda

Williamstown City Council

02/16/16 7:30 PM

City Council Chambers

Type of meeting:

Regular Meeting

Attendees:

Mayor and City Council Members, City Attorney, and City Clerk

Agenda topics

1. Call Meeting to Order

2. Pledge of Allegiance

3. Call Roll

4. Minutes of Previous Meeting

5. Pay Bills

6. Second Reading of Ordinance to Adopt New City Code

7. Autumn Partlow, 5K Freedom Run to Benefit International

Justice Mission in Fight Against Human Trafficking

Other Items Which May Be Discussed:

1. Administrative Issues

2. Community Swimming Pool

3. Park Committee

4. Planning Commission

5. Board of Zoning Appeals

6. Tree Committee

7. Water Dept.

8. Sanitary / Storm Water Board

9. Sidewalk Plan

^{**}Please state your name and address when addressing City Council

WILLIAMSTOWN CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING FEBRUARY 16, 2016

The Williamstown City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, February 16, 2016 at 7:30pm. Those in attendance were Mayor Jean Ford, Councilpersons Marty Seufer, Gene Duncan, Barbara Lewis, and Ron Erb, City Attorney Blaine Myers, and City Clerk/Treasurer Susan Knopp.

Mayor Ford called the meeting to order and Sgt. Jerry Ruble led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

On a motion by Lewis and second by Duncan to approve and dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting, all voted yes.

On a motion by Erb and second by Lewis to approve the current bills for payment, all voted yes.

On a motion by Lewis and second by Erb to adopt on second reading the newly re-codified City Code, all voted yes.

Autumn Partlow asked City Council to hold a 'Freedom Run' 5K race on April 30th to benefit International Justice Mission in the fight against human trafficking. The race will follow the same route as the Ryan Jobes run and will start at 9:00am, registration begins at 8:00am.

Councilman Duncan told Ms. Partlow to discuss this with the Chief of Police beforehand.

On a motion by Erb and second by Duncan to approve the 5K Freedom Run on April 30th, all voted yes.

Mayor Ford said she had received several calls complementing our maintenance department on snow removal, and other maintenance jobs.

Councilwoman Lewis said pool season preparations would begin soon.

Councilman Erb said the Sanitary Board meeting today was cancelled due to lack of a quorum. The sewer line construction project on Rt. 14 is on hold for now. The DOH made the contractor stop working until spring.

Councilwoman Lewis said she received a call about the sidewalk project today. The City will be bidding out both sidewalk grant projects at the same time and hopefully we will get a better price this way.

Mayor Ford said the State will be making sidewalk repairs on Highland Ave. in the near future.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.

Susan Knopp Jean Zord